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l}\NCE OONCERT RUNS fflE GAMUT 

The diversity of dance will be celebrated on campus Friday throu;;Jh Sunday. 

Classical ballet dancers will pay tribute to this season of 1 iberation in 
Eastern Europe. Others will whirl in groups of colors that mix at last in a 
performance inspired by Van Gogh's "Starry Night" painting. 

David Hochoy, longtime leading dancer with the Martha Graham Ccmpany, will 
play "Everyman" in a dance about woiren and relationships. And modern dancers 
will capture the fun of Texas' identifiable vocabulary as the Department of 
Ballet and Modern Dance presents its spring concert at 8 p.m. Friday and 
Saturday and 2 p.m. Sunday in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Admission is free with 
TCU ID, $5 for all others. 

An abstract memorial to the falling of the Berlin Wall and the subsequent 
freedom of Hungarians, East Gennans, Czechs, Poles and others was 
choreographed by Stephanie Wooos to music by German-oorn Richard Wagner. 
Sixteen dancers will share the stage in a presentation inspired by dance 
critic Jack Anderson's description of choreography with no narrative. "When 
dancers are on stage, they may seem images of hanrony. But when patterns are 
shattered and groupings are splintered, these descriptions may be likened to 
social or psychological disturbances." 

David, newest member of TCU' s dance faculty, choreographed "Starry Night" to 
music by Philip Glass. Inspired by swirls in the Van Gogh masterpiece, he 
created costumes in five colors for 23 dancers in the work's first rrovement. 
The second movement features four duets based on night relationships. Three 
soloists - Heather Coder and Ri Warren of Southwest Fort Worth and Carrie 
Hanson of Des Moines, IA - will perform as shooting stars in the concluding 
rrovement. 

Pianist Ruben Torres, founder/director of Fort \>brth's Amistad Latin American 
music group, and violinist Rebecca Rathbum will play Guarnieri's Sonata No. 4 
acrompanying a dance choreographed by Ellen Page Garrison. Just as Hochoy is 
"Everyr:ian," so are the nine woiren dancers "Everywomen," performing Ellen's 
three-rrovement work in a spirit of group relationships rather than one-on-one 
alliances. 

"\vha tever Blows Your Ski rt Up," danced to a new score composed by dance 
accanpanist Ken \viler.on, has been choreographed by Susan D:>uglas Roberts as a 
play on words and phrases uniquely Texan. Ten dancers will strive to capture 
a bit of the absurdity inherent in Texas words and phrases, absurdity that 
shows up especially when those distinctive words . and phrases are taken out of 
context. 
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f,DRl'AR BOARD SELOCTS 35 NEW MEMBERS 

Thirty-five students have been selected oo the basis of scholarship, 
leadership and contribution to the corrrnuni ty to become :rrembers of the senior 
honor society of Mortar Board. They include Brett Ballantini, Susan Besze, 
Julie Bettinger, Andy Black, Stephanie Boade, Chris Boggs, Deena Brodsgaard, 
Bryan Cannon, Karen Casper, Mary Cloninger and Jefferson Davis. 

Also selected were Jennifer D:)lt, Debbie Duffy, Elizabeth Fleming, Matt Hcxxl, 
Thomas Ivester, Lisa Johns, Darek Lester, Barbara Leu and Keith Louden, 
Additional new :rrembers are Jacquie Maupin, Wade Miller, Keith O]lesby, Paula 
Price, Margaret Roelands, Michele Satterelli and Amy Stevens. Others chosen 
are Alicia Thompson, D:)uglas Thompson, Gary Tomlin, Janet Trepka, Matthew 
Vossler, Laura White, Laura Whitworth and Bruce Wirin. 

*** *** *** 

BARR RECEIVES ACPA AWARD 

The American College Personnel Association presented its Contribution to 
Knowledge Award to Vice Chancellor Peggy Barr Sunday during opening activities 
of the ACPA annual convention in St. Louis. Given to one person each year, 
the honor recognizes contributions to professional literature. 

In 1986 Dr. Barr received ACPA's professional service award. She is the first 
individual in the association's 75-year history to receive these two honors. 
She is one of three recipients of both the Contribution to Knowledge Award 
from ACPA and the Contribution to Literature and Research f ran the National 
Association of Student Personnel Admnistrators, which she was presented in 
1986. 

During today's session of the ACPA conference, Dr. Barr is giving one of the 
keynote speeches. Her topic is "Ethics, Integrity and Practice: Dealing with 
the Out-of-Class Behavior of Students." 

*** *** *** 

ANDRADE OOE OF 30 CHOOEN FOR INSTI'IUI'E 

Luis Andrade, senior marketing major from Fort Worth, is one of 30 students 
from across the country chosen to participate in the GMAC-AACSB Minority 
Summer Institute at the University of Michigan. More than 360 students 
applied. 

The GMAC-AACSB Sumner Institute is intended to increase the number of minority 
students pursuing careers as business school faculty. The six-week program 
includes classes to introduce students to the quantitative and analytical 
methods of business study and seminars about doctoral study and academic 
careers in manage:rrent education. 

As an institute participant, Luis will receive a $2,500 stipend in addition to 
tuition, books and travel. He will earn six hours of academic credit from the 
University of Michig~n. A graduate of Fort Worth's Trinity Valley School, he 
attended Texas A&M his freshman year before transferring to TCU. 
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SA'IURDAY'S AUJMNI EVENT WILL HONOR NINE 

Distinguished professional careers, notable civic leadership and service to 
TCU will be recognized publicly Saturday when nine persons are honored at the 
15th annual alumni awards dinner. Honorees are Dr. M. J. Neeley, Mrs. Jean 
Jones Tucker, Mr. and Mrs. W. A. "Tex" Moncrief Jr., all of Fort WJrth; Dr. 
Joel Moake and John Don Looney of Houston; Dr. Harold D. Herndon of San 
Antonio; Kristin Chambers of St. Louis, 00; and L. Brent Watson of Midland. 

The black-tie event will be held at the Worthington Hotel, beginning with a 
7:15 p.m. reception. Following the 8 p.m. dinner, Chancellor Bill Tucker will 
make the presentations. Master of cererronies will be George M. Bradford of 
Hurst, alumni association president-elect. Awards to outgoing association 
board members will be presented by DeVonna Tinney, alumni executive director. 

To receive the 1990 Founders Award in recognition of his interest in the 
University, Dr. Neeley was cited as a "rrodest and unselfish partner in the 
welfare of the City of Fort Worth" when TCU conferred the honorary Ix>ctor of 
Laws degree upon him in 1967. The Texas A&M University graduate is president 
of M. J. Neeley and Canpany Inc. In 1967 the School of Business was named for 
Dr. Neeley, a member of the TCU board of trustees since 1947, its chairman in 
1969-72 and an honorary rrember since 1975. The business school includes an M. 
J. Neeley Professorship of Marketing, a Research Professorship of Management 
and Organization Behavior and a corrrnunication center he has funded. He and 
his late wife, Dr. Alice S. Neeley, helped fund establishment of Starpoint 
School, its specially designed facilities and scholarships for its students. 

Mrs. Tucker, a 1956 graduate, will receive the valuable alumna award for 
outstanding and continuing service to TCU and its alumni association. Kno.vn 
for her religious and civic activities, she is former president of Christian 
Wcxnen's Fellowship and representative to Church WJmen United and a University 
Christian Church elder and executive ccmnittee member. Formerly vice 
president of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) in Texas and Tarrant 
Area Canmuni ty of Churches, she is on the boards of Schola Cantorurn, Scott 
Theatre and Canrnunity Outreach Center. Mrs. Tucker, wife of the chancellor, 
was a rrernber of a three-person cornnission reviewing hospitals and schools 
related to the Disciples of Christ in Zaire, Africa, in 1980. In 1983, she 
served on a five-person canrnission studying ecumenical work in Vietnam and 
Cambodia. 

The Royal Purple Award in recognition of extraordinary service and support of 
TCU will be presented to the Moncriefs. A 1942 graduate of the University of 
Texas at Austin honored in 1983 as its distinguished engineering graduate, 
Moncrief has been on the University of Texas System Board of Regents since 
1987 and formerly served on the board of visitors of the University Cancer 
Foundation. He heads Moncrief oil interests. The former Deborah Beggs, Mrs. 
Moncrief is a graduate of Pine Manor College. She is a life member of the 
Friends of the TCU Library and recently donated a reproduction of "The Book of 
Kells" to the library. In 1981 she made a gift of the first edition of "An 
Incunabulum of the Exploration of Space" by Johannes Kepler, published in 
1610. . 

(continued) 
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ALUMNI AWARI:6 (continued) 

The Moncriefs, along with his parents, were major benefactors for TCU's 
Moncrief Hall. In addition to providing a permanent fund for intercollegiate 
athletics at the University, they also endowed the W.A. Moncrief Jr. Chair of 
Physics and the Charles B. Moncrief Chair of Geology. 

Named distinguished alumnus, Dr. Moake is professor of medicine and director 
of the medical hematology section of Baylor College of Medicine and Methodist 
Hospital in Houston. A Class of 1962 member, he holds B.A. and medical 
degrees fran Johns Hopkins University Sch(X)l of Medicine. Dr. Moake has 
received numerous research grants fran the National Institutes of Health, 
American Heart Association, Veterans Administration and the Department of 
Health, Education and Welfare. In 1980 he was honored as the Eleanor 
Roosevelt International Cancer Fello.1 by the American cancer Society and was 
named a Senior International Fellow of National Institutes of Health. 

The Frog o' Fame honor for sports accomplishments will be presented to Looney, 
a National FCX)tball League official for 14 years. Co-captain and captain, 
respectively, of TCU's 1939 and 1940 f(X)tball teams, he was selected all
Southwest Conference end in 1938 and 1939. The latter year he was SvK: leading 
pass receiver with 30 receptions for an average gain of 13. 8 yards per 
reception. Looney played professionally with the Pittsburgh Steelers and the 
Philadelphia Eagles in 1940-42. The fonner Fort W::>rth resident was chosen as 
an All-Pro Player in the Pro All-Star Game of 1940. He is a member of the TCU 
Lettennen Hall of Fame. 

An independent oil operator, Herndon will receive the honorary alumnus award. 
The University of Kansas graduate was named to TCU' s board of trustees in 1957 
and since 1974 has been an honorary member. Given the honorary Dxtor of Laws 
degree in 1980 by TCU, Dr. Herndon served six years on the (CX)rdinating Board 
of Texas Colleges and Universities. He is a member of the advisory council to 
the executive board of The Boy Scouts of America, which has given him its 
Silver Beaver and Silver Antelope awards. 

Chambers, who will graduate in May, earned the Distinguished Student Award 
based on both academic accanplishments and service to the University. Former 
president of the House of Student Representatives, she is active in University 
Council, Accounting Club, Chi Onega sorority and trustee-student relations 
commit tee. Chambers is listed in Who's Who Among Students in American 
Colleges and Universities. 

Recipient of the president's service award, Watson owns Watson and Cox Oil and 
Gas. Fonner president of the TCU Pennian Basin Association, he has chaired 
the Pennian Basin Annual Fund for TCU campaign and was alumni association vice 
president for annual giving in 1986-88. Watson, member of the Class of 1959, 
earned the master's degree here in 1961. 

Five persons will receive service awards as alumni association officers and 
directors. They are Ronald Clinkscale and Mary Mac Shelton Elliott of Fort 
Worth, Robert Johnson of Houston, Dr. Ted Sisco of Lubbock and Robert Taylor 
of Plano. Reservations for Saturday's event, at $40 per person, are due by 
torrorro.v (Wednesday) to the alumni office, Box 32921, Fort W::>rth 76129. 
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NURSING COOSULTANT TO BE GREEN PROFFSSOR 

Em Olivia Bevis, internationally known consultant in nursing education, will 
be a Visiting Green Professor April 7-12 as guest of Harris College of 
Nursing. In addition to speaking to classes and meeting with both students 
and faculty members during her campus visit, she will give a public 
presentation Monday. "The Phenomenon of Caring" will be her topic for the 
event, beginning at 6 p.m. in the living roan of the Bass Building. 

Bevis, professor and head of the Department of Nursing at Georgia Southern 
College in 1979-85, has conducted workshops and served as consultant to 
several hundred schools of nursing during the last 20 years. Her 
international projects took place in China, Japan, Canada, Israel and New 
Zealand in addition to her leadership in Lebanon with 25 Middle East nations 
in an effort sponsored by UNICEF, the American University of Beirut and 
others. She also has been associated with the nurses and rnedical 
administrators of the Arrerican Uniformed Services and United States Army as 
well as schools of nursing and hospitals. 

A fellow of the American Academy of Nursing, Bevis has been a featured 
participant in nursing programs in Nova Scotia, Israel, Korea, Gaza and 
throughout the United States. She was the principle investigator for a 
Kellogg Foundation-funded project for cornnunity health care of chronically ill 
children at Tel-Aviv University, where she was a visiting professor in 1986. 

Bevis, who earned the B.S. in Nursing degree at Emory University, canpleted 
the master's in nursing education at the University of Chicago and recently 
canpleted the Ph.D. degree at the University of Georgia. Her academic career 
includes 12 years on the nursing faculty at San Jose State University after 
association with the University of Carolina's School of Nursing. 

Author of more than 12 works published in leading journals and textbooks, 
Bevis has focused much of her attention on clinical teaching and evaluation, 
curriculum development, administration/management and nursing educational 
evaluation. Sane of her works have been translated and published in Japanese. 
She was honored for improvement of health care to Georgians by the Georgia 
League for Nursing. 

*** *** *** 

ALL-STAR EVENT WILL HOOOR ATHLETES 

Major athletic awards in all sports will be presented at an all-star banquet 
May l. Alumni, parents of students, friends of the University along with 
students, faculty and staff members are invited to join masters of cererronies 
Bill Coates and Steve Lamb of WBAP Radio, "the voice of the Frogs," in the 
toast to this year's exceptional Horned Frog athletes. 

To be held in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, the 6 p.m. awards presentation will be 
followed by a barbeque dinner at 6: 45 p.m. TCU' s band and cheerleaders will 
add to the evening's entertainment. Sponsored by Coca Cola, Dr Pepper and 
Af:er~can Airlin~s, door prizes will feature two round-trip airline tickets 
w1~1n t~e continental United States. Tickets, priced at $5 each, go on sale 
April 9 1n the athletic ticket office in the coliseum. 
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FACULTY/STAFF CAMPAIGN ENDS FRIDAY 

There is still time to make a gift or pledge to the annual Faculty/Staff 
Campaign in support of the TCU Annual Fund. The drive, to continue through 
Friday, is headed by Ron Flowers of religion-studies for the faculty di vision 
and D::>n Mills, associate vice chancellor for student affairs, staff division. 

"Faculty accepted the opportunity to give when they entered the profession," 
Ron pointed out. "Financial support of the institution is simply an extension 
of the altruism to which teachers have already committed themselves." 

"There is no better way to danonstrate our commitment to TCU students, to 1QJ 

and to the important YK>rk being done here," D:m said, "than to supPJrt TCU 
financially in addition to our camnitments of time, energy and abilities." 

As detailed in the mailing sent earlier to faculty and University staff 
members, gifts or pledges may be made by cash, check or payroll deduction. 
With a $3 million goal, the Annual Fund bridges the gap between tuition, 
endowment and auxiliary income and the total budget, said Bettye Boisselier of 
develoµnent. All University departments' budgets are affected by the Annual 
Fund. 

*** *** *** 

MIAIENKA TO STUDY CZEOl SCHOOLS 

Al Mladenka, director of international student affairs, is one of six 
educators chosen by Projects for Educational Research to visit Eastern 
European countries in 1991 to report on their educational systems. PIER is a 
joint commi ttec of the American Association of Collegiate Registrars and 
Admissions Officers and the National Association of Foreign Student Affairs. 

Al and two other educators will visit Czechoslovakia, while three more will 
visit Poland. M-ien they return, they will prepare a report and will make 
presentations at professional meetings and share workshop findings with 
colleagues. 

*** *** *** 

SATIRE, &NS HIGHLIGHT 'ICIF SHOO 

Imagine a rock concert scaled down to fit the Student Center lounge with 
canedy and classic hits, too. That's what Carl Rosen is pranising for his TGIF 
performance at 11: 30 a.m. Friday. Between playing the keyboard and singing in 
a voice "reminiscent of Billy Joel," Rosen will satirize targets ranging fran 
TV sitcoms to sporting events. 

*** *** *** 

JUST A REMINDER ••• 

• • . that the Kodak "Techniques of the Masters" Videoconference will be 
received in the TAGER TV/Telecanmunications Studio on Thursday from noon to 2 
p.m. For information, call Ext. 7632. 
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TI CCMPlITER FEL!.& TO BE GUEST 

Natural language processing and revolutionary changes in technology in the 
1990s will be discussed in public presentations by Dr. Harry Tennant of Texas 
Instruments next week while he is a Visiting Green Professor. A fellow in the 
TI Comp..1ter Science Center since 1987, he will be a guest of the computer 
science department April 10-11. 

"Menu-Based Natural Language Processing" will be the topic for the April 10 
presentation. The Association for Canputing Machinery/Institute of Electrical 
and Electronics Engineers seminar is scheduled for 7 p.m. For the Sigma Xi 
lecture at 7:30 p.m. April 11, Tennant will discuss "The Interplay of Emerging 
Information Technologies." Both public events will be in Lecture Hall 2 of 
the Sid Richardson Building. 

"Knowledge System Applications in the 1990s" will be the topic for Tennant' s 
TAGER-1V lecture, which will be taped so that interested persons can view it 
later at the TAGER studio. 

Tennant, associated with Texas Instn.urents since 1980 when he joined the 
technical staff of its central research laboratories, was selected as one of 
America's 100 outstanding scientists in 1984 by Science Digest magazine. 
Holder of bachelor's and master's degrees from the University of Illinois at 
Chicago Circle, he earned the Ph.D. in computer science at the University of 
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. 

A member of the editorial board for Future Generation Computer Systems, 
Tennant invented Menu-Based Natural Language Understanding, which has 
resulted in commercial products and was cited as a key technology for 
multimillion dollar defense contracts. He was responsible for preparing the 
content of Tl's series of four artificial intelligence satellite symposia and 
hosted them in addition to hosting satellite conferences on artificial 
intelligence for IEEE. 

As a TI Fellow, Tennant has been involved in corporate long-term strategic 
planning, helping to determine and to evaluate new research directions. He has 
presented papers at conferences throughout the United States and is author of 
studies published in leading journals. His book, "Natural Language 
Processing/ An Introduction to an Emerging Technology," was issued in 1981. 
Tennant is on the advisory board for AI Expert Magazine and is a member of the 
steering corrrnittee for the TI Tsukuba Research Center. 

*** *** *** 

PERSU.ASION TO BE DISCUSSION TOPIC 

"Persuasion: Business Canmunication of the 1990s" will be the theme of a panel 
discussion at 7 p.m. Sunday in Moudy 141N. A reception will follow the event, 
sponsored by speech conmunication's business and professional speech class. 

Panelists will include Preston Figley, vice president of Withersp:x>n 
Advertising/ Public Relations; Ibug Harmon, chief executive of the Fort Worth 
C?nvention and Visitors Bureau; Mike McGinn, U.S. congressman, District 12· 
Lis~ Mullen, a~~ist~nt dist~ict attorney, Tarrant County District Attorney'; 
Office; and Lerii Smith, regional director of the American Heart Association. 
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MORE NOrES ON FOLKS 

A review by FRED ERISMAN (English) of "Frederic Remington-Selected Letters," 
a canpilation of letters to and from the artist/author, has been published in 
Western American Literature. 

Sympathy is extended to Dean PAT SCEARSE (Harris College of Nursing) and VICKI 
SCEARSE (School of Business) on the death of their husband and father, 
respectively. Retired Air Force Major Vernon Scearse died March 22 in a Fort 
Worth hospital. A memorial service was held March 27 in Robert Carr Chapel, 
and burial was March 29 at Arlington National Cemetery. Retired from the M 
since 1968 after 18 years' service, the Ohio native was an independent tax 
consultant and worked with the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Program, 
Memorial gifts are being made to Harris College's nursing scholarship fund. 

An essay by LINDA HUGHES (English) appears in The Figure of Merlin in the 
Nineteenth and Twentieth Centuries, published last month by the Edwin r1ellen 
Press. In "Illusion and Relation: Merlin as Image of the Artist in Tennyson, 
Dor~, Burne-Jones, and Beardsley," Linda traces the interrelation between 
Tennyson's poetic treatment of Merlin and the work of visual artists. The 
volume is the second in F.dwin Mellen' s Studies in Comparative Literature 
series. 

For the second year, SUSAN BATCHELOR (Student Activities) will direct the New 
Professionals Institute for Region III of the National Association of Student 
Personnel Administrators. The institute, limited to 40 new professionals from 
the region, consists of an intensive week-long seminar with resident faculty. 
It will be held in late June in Columbia, SC. 

The Spring 1990 issue of The Round Table, a publication of the South Central 
College English Association, has articles by two TCU folks, BOB FRYE, 
president of the South Central association, and KEI'IB oro1, national president 
of CEA. Bob's essay is entitled "A Brief Report, an Important Request, and an 
Old Letter: A Kind of Presidential Message," and Keith's essay is "Fantasy 
Literature, Popular Culture, and the Media." 

Ayres and Fancies, the viola da garnba group organized by HARRIET RISK WJLITT 
and including music librarian SHEIIA MADDEN, presented concerts Feb. 25 for 
the Community Concert Series at Tarleton State College in Stephenville; March 
1 at Tarrant County Junior College Northeast campus; March 3 at the University 
of Missouri at Rolla, where the group also served as faculty for the Ozark 
Gamba Workshop; and March 31 for the Sigma Alpha Iota scholarship tea. 

On March 27 Harriet was featured on the baroque cello at a Brazos Baroque 
concert in the recital hall at the University of North Texas, and on March 16 
she demonstrated the cello and the viola da garnba for the kindergarten at 
Westcliff Elementary School. 

The TCU Wind Ensemble, conducted by BOB BI.ANTOtJ, took a recruiting concert 
tour to Houston and San Antonio high schools March 14-16. The ensemble, made 
up of the 50 top woodwind, brass and percussionists on campus, featured as 
soloists faculty members STEVE WEGER, trumpet, and GARY WUTMAN, clarinet. 
NOAH KNEPPER and STEVE MOSER also accompanied the group. 



TCU BULLETIN/9 

TRUSTEFS SELECT ROACH 10 HEAD BOARD 

Naming a new chairman for the first time in 11 years, TCU's trustees chose 
John V. Roach, chairman of the board and chief executive officer of Tandy 
Corporation, to preside over the TCU Board of Trustees during the annual 
spring meeting Friday. 

He succeeds Bayard Friedman, who asked not to be re-elected to the 
chairmanship he has held since 1979. A well-kn<=Mn banker and ci vie leader, 
Friedman will remain active on the board of which he's been a member since 
1971. Both men are among Fort vbrth' s most prominent citizens and are TCU 
alumni. Friedman, a member of the Class of '47, earned his law degree from 
the University of Texas in 1950. Roach, a member of the Class of '61, 
received the Master of Business Administration degree from TCU in 1965. 

Other actions taken by the trustees include: 
-- Elected three new trustees: Clarence Scharbauer III, who heads a 

Midland cattle company; J. Kelly Cox, a Midland oil and gas producer; and Mrs. 
Stephen P. (Peggy) Allison of San Antonio, who will serve as an alumni 
representative. All three are graduates of TCU. 

-- Approved an operating budget of almost $93 million for the next fiscal 
year, with student charges increased about 8 percent. Tuition, fees and 
campus housing for a typical student in 1990-91 will be $9,200, compared to 
the current $8,530, with tuition set at $230 a semester hour. 

-- Chose to honor K. David Cole, the rroderator of the Christian Church 
(Disciples of Christ) in the United States and Canada, with an honorary 
doctoral degree. 

-- Learned that the Anne Burnett and Charles Tandy Foundation has 
canmitted $500,000 to endow the Burnett Ranches Professorship for the Ranch 
Management Program. The gift brings to $2.6 million the amount pledged or 
received in the $3,150,000 campaign to assure the future of the unique 
professional program. 

University operating within expectations 

The $93 million budget for the year beginning June 1 was approved after the 
trustees were told that the University is opera ting within expectations for 
the current year. The new budget is based on a slightly smaller total 
enrollment. 

"Although we expect an entering freshman class of normal size," said 
Chancellor Bill Tucker, "we are likely to have a decline in total enrollment 
because of another unusually large graduating class. That puts pressure on 
finances. Even so, the new budget has us opera ting in the black." 

Even though student charges will be higher in the new budget, the costs of 
attending TCU are expected to remain below that of most private universities 
with which TCU compares. And the amount budgeted for student financial aid 
next year tops $12 million for the first time, almost $1 million more than in 
the current year. 

(continued) 
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Student charges provide between 50 and 55 percent of TCU' s income; the 
remainder comes from endowment, new gifts, grants and contracts. A report 
showed total gift income is at about the same level as a year ago, though the 
number of alumni showing support is risirx;J dramatically, with about 2,500 rore 
contributing to the Annual Fund this year. 

Budget to fund merit increases 

The new budget provides funds for merit-based compensation increases averaging 
4 1/2 percent. The budget must also absorb higher costs of worker's 
canpensation, health insurance and Social Security which next year will add 
rrore than 2 percent to the compensation base, the board was told. 

Cole, who will receive his honorary degree at May canmencement exercises, is 
the first person to be awarded this highest token of a university's esteem by 
TCU in four years. Pastor of the Swope Parkway United Christian Church in 
Kansas City, MO, he holds the highest elected position in the denomination to 
which TCU is related. The Little Rock, AR, native was minister of Kansas 
City's predominantly black West Paseo Christian Church when its building 
burned in 1979. He led his congregation in a merger with all-white Swope Park 
Christian Church, a merger that took place without loss of members for either 
congregation. He also has had leadership roles in numerous civic, social 
service and religious organizations. 

The three new trustees have shown strong support for TCU. Mrs. Allison, the 
former Peggy Yochem, is a member of the Class of '69, as is her husband. She 
has headed the TCU San Antonio Association, is a current and past member of 
the TCU Alumni Association board and has headed fund-raising campaigns in San 
Antonio in behalf of TCU. 

The two new Midland trustees just missed each other while students on campus. 
Cox earned his degree in 1977 and is now in the family business with his 
father, John L. Cox, operating an oil and gas producing firm. Scharbauer 
earned his degree in 1973, as did his wife, the former Katherine Wallace. His 
two brothers, Chris and fuuglas Scharbauer, are also TCU alumni. 

Wehner resignation announced 

The board was told of the resignation of William G. Wehner, vice chancellor 
for development and university relations, effective May 31, and approved 
recanmendations for faculty prorrotions and tenure: 

To the rank of professor: Ray Drenner of biology, Charles Lockhart of 
political science, Keith ()jom of English, Spencer Tucker of history, Jack 
Jones of management, Cathy Collins of education and Curt Wilson of music. 

To associate professor: Charles Bond of psychology, Ralph Carter of political 
science, Mary Anne Gorman of nutrition and dietetics, Charlene Urwin of social 
work , Joseph Jeter of Brite Divinity School and Ann Lieberth of corrrnunication 
pathology. 

(continued ) 
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Tenure was granted to Bond, Carter, Gorman, Urwin, Jeter, Lieberth, !Mayne 
Simpson · and Charles Lord of psychology; Waldek Zerda of physics, William 
Beezley of history and Chris Barry of business. Tenure, granted in 1981 to 
John Touliatos in AddRan College, was changed to the School of Education. 

Effective upon their retirement, emeritus status was granted to Malcolm 
Arnoult of psychology, June Clements of English, Ambrose Edens of 
religion-studies, Noah Knepper of music, Peggy Mayfield of nursing, Harrison 
Moseley of physics, Kathryn Nichols of nursing, Stanley Allen Self of business 
and John Woldt of music. 

At last fall's meeting, the board was informed of recarrnendations of the 
Committee on Academic Planning, a faculty group appointed to suggest 
directions for the academic mission of TCU. More study of the far-reaching 
proposals is under way, the chancellor said, and he intends to bring his 
recanmendations to the trustees at their fall meeting. 

*** *** *** 

TCU TIES SIMILAR FOR ROACH, FRIE™AN 

John Roach, who follows Bayard Friedman as chairman of the board of trustees, 
also followed him in gaining the TCU Alumni Association's highest honor. The 
alumni group selected Friedman for its Distinguished Alumnus Award in 1983; 
the following year the award went to Roach. 

"I feel a lot of pride in being given the opportunity to serve in this 
capacity," Roach said about his election as board chairman. "Mr. Friedman has 
been an outstanding chairman working closely with Chancellor Tucker. I look 
forward to working with the chancellor in trying to continue the progress in 
the quality of the institution that's been evolving." 

Friedman said his interest in TCU will not be lessened by his not sitting at 
the head of the table. "Having served as chairman for 11 years, it's time to 
step aside and to let sane new blood cane in," he said. "Serving on the board 
has been an honor and a privilege; serving as its chairman has been extra 
special, inasmuch as it has allowed me to have close association with the 
chancellor. 

"I have thoroughly enjoyed it, and I want to continue to participate in the 
affairs of the board and the affairs of the school," he said, adding: "I'll 
be on the board until they throw me off!" 

While gaining wide reputations in their professions and in civic endeavors, 
both men have maintained close ties with their alma mater. 

Friedman, mayor of Fort W::>rth in the mid-1960s and on the original board of 
directors of the emerging Dallas/Fort W::>rth Airport, was named a TCU trustee 
in 1971. The board chose him its chairman in 1979 and repeated its choice 
annually until he asked not to be re-elected again. His 11-year chairmanship 
is unusual. During all of TCU' s 118-year history, only two rren had chaired 
the board for a longer period of tirre: Van Zandt Jarvis until 1940 and L.D. 
Anderson until 1953. Each had a 12-year tenure in that position. 

(continued) 
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Roach, a trustee since 1981, majored in math and physics as an undergraduate 
in an age when the only computers were large expensive ones owned by 
universities, major business firms and financial institutions. He held a 
fellowship in the TCU Computer Center while earning his M.B.A. degree. 

His wife is the former Jean Wiggin, who was a freshman when he met her on a 
double date when he was a senior. She, too, has continued strong ties with 
TCU and is currently an alumni association director. A daughter, kny, earned 
her degree from TCU last year. Another daughter, Lori, is a student at 
Paschal High School. 

Roach's interest in education ranges far beyond the Fort Worth institutions in 
which he is directly involved. Tomorrow (Wednesday) he will attend the 
anoouncement of winners in the Tandy Technology Scholars Program, the largest 
known scholarship program rewarding outstanding high school students arrl 
teachers. Awards include $350,000 in scholarships for students and cash for 
teachers. 

More than 8,000 high schools in all 50 states took part in the program 
sponsored by the Tandy Corporation and administered by TCU. Its aim, said 
Roach, is to "declare champions in the classroan, sanething that, in our 
opinion, society has not done frequently enough." 

*** *** *** 

GILPIN TO GIVE HERITAGE LECTURE 

Dr. W. Clark Gilpin, dean of the Disciples Divinity House at the University of 
Chicago, will deliver the 11th annual Russell Disciple Heritage Lecture at 
7: 30 p .m. torrorrow (Wednesday) in Robert Carr Chapel. 
His topic will be "Disciples of Christ and the Covenant Theology." The 
Russell lectures were established here in 1980 by Mr. and Mrs. Charles Jones 
Russell of Traverse City, MI, to examine the history of the Christian Church 
and determine its relevance for today. 

A native Oklahoman, Gilpin earned degrees from the University of Oklahoma, 
Lexington Theological Seminary and the University of Chicago, where he 
received the Ph.D. iri 1974. Since 1984 he has served as dean of Disciples 
Divinity House and as associate professor of theology and the history of 
Christianity in the University of Chicago Divinity School. 

As a historian of Christianity in America, his research and writing have 
focused on puritanism and on the relation between religion and education in 
American culture. Gilpin' s first b:x>k was a biography of Roger Williams, the 
17th-century advocate of religious freedom who founded the colony of Rhode 
Island, and he recently completed a historical study of ministerial education 
in knerica. He is working on a b:x>k about changing understandings of the 
nature and mission of the church in knerican Protestant thought. 

Gilpin, an ordained minister of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), 
has been a member of the steering committee for union talks between the 
Disciples and the United Church of Christ. He currently sits on the board of 
directors for the church's Division of Higher Education and for the Church 
Finance Council. 
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April 3 

April 4 

April 5 

April 6 

April 7 

April 9 

April 10 

CALENDAR oFEVENTS 

--Men's tennis, TCU vs. Texas, Lard Tennis Center, 1:30 p.rn. 
--\'~omen's tennis, TCU vs. Texas A&M, Lard Tennis Center, 1: 30 p.rn. 
--Guest performance by Trio Sonnerie, noted British early music 

ensemble, Robert Carr Chapel, 8 p.rn. 

--University chapel, Robert Carr Chapel, noon. 

--Women's tennis, TCU vs. Indiana, Lard Tennis Center, 1:30 p.rn. 
--Faculty Senate, Sid Richardson boardroom, 3:30 p.m. 

--Baseball, TCU at Arkansas, 7 p.m. Broadcast live over KTCU-FM, 
88.7. 

--Spring ballet and modern dance concert, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 
through April 8 at 8 p.m. April 6 & 7, 2 p.m. April 8. Free 
with TCU identification, $5 for all others. Call Ext. 7615 for 
reservations. 

--TCU alumni awards dinner, vbrthington Hotel, reception at 7:15 
p.m., dinner at 8 p.rn. Reservations at $40 due by April 4 to 
Box 32921. 

--Baseball, TCU at Arkansas, 1 p.m. (doubleheader). Broadcast 
live over KTCU-FM, 88.7. 

--Men's tennis, TCU vs. Trinity, Lard Tennis Center, 1 p.m. 
--Advance registration for summer and fall, through April 20. 
--TCU Master of Fine Arts thesis exhibition by Paige Menefee, 

Moudy Building Exhibition Hall, through April 14. Open 11 
a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays, 1-4 p.m. Saturdays and Sundays. Free. 

--TCU Music Series violin recital by Loren Laing, Ed Landreth 
Auditorium, 8 p.m. 

--Men's tennis, TCU vs. Baylor, Lard Tennis Center, 1:30 p.rn. 
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CI..ASSIFIED 

FOR SALE: Cherry /Maple Cardella Entertainment unit; 7' 6" tall; less than 1 
1/2 years old; paid $2,200, asking $1,000. For more information, call 
921-2756. 

FOR SALE: 1985 "98 Olds" Regency Brougham, leather interior, all service 
records, non smoker; $5700. Call 441-9780 or 925-0872. 

FOR SALE: Two large ceiling fans; $40 each or two for $65. Call Ext. 7640 or 
294-2578. 

FOR RENT: Beautiful four-bedroan (sleeps seven), four-bathroom house on large 
grounds adjacent to TCU available July/August-December 1990. Ideally suited 
for family with children. Rent $2,000 (negotiable). Call 926-4777, 

LCXJG I.EASE OR LEASE OPTION: Exclusive, updated condominium in the TCU area; 
2-2, covered parking, security front entry, p<X)l, private balcony. $559 per 
m::mth with $259 dues per month (pays all bills and upkeep). Call Craig at 
927-0115 or (214) 570-1200. 

FDR SALE: Yamaha Razz scooter, like new, street legal. Call 838-5151. 

*** *** *** 

OFFICIAL ABSENCES March 28, 1990 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It 
is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the 
make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855. 

Women's tennis team members who left campus at 12 noon, Mar. 29, and missed classes 
on Mar. 30, to participate in a tournament at Houston: 

Hoosen, Karen Petersen, Patricia Ramirez, Claudia 
Martin, Terry Ann Pofvalova, Salome Smith, Lee Ann 
Pace, Gina 

Svensson, Camilla 
Terrell, Nancy 

Peer Educator participants who will be assisting the Alcohol & Drug Education Office 
and the Golden Ke y National Honor Society in making substance abuse presentations 
in area schools: 

Barker, Erin 
Boade, Stephanie 
Bumgardner, Christy 

Cannon, Bryan 
Chambers, Chris 
Evans, Josey 

Hopkins, Nancy 
Morse, Tracy 

Scholle, Peter 
Zywica, Dina 


